REPORT OF DISTRICT COUNCILLOR TO PARISH COUNCIL MEETING September 2017
Firstly, I am pleased to report that finally the caravan parked in Lockyers Way has now been removed. The issue of the dead tree is still not resolved however.
PDC held its full Council meeting on Tuesday 12th September with a very light agenda. The public participation period was also brief. The most discussion took place on replacement of spin bikes at Purbeck Sports Centre. The consultation on Poole’s local plan revision was non contentious as there is no proposal to ask their neighbours to “co-operate”. They say they will fulfil their Plan within their own boundaries. There were two small issues of clarification which the officers are making.
Future Dorset (9 councils to 2 unitary authorities) has continued to rumble on without a decision from the government and with Conference season now imminent a decision will not now be made for the foreseeable future. It is now rumoured that the current proposal is out of date and cannot now be considered anyway without being updated. However, I am pleased to say that the Joint Committee which all nine councils agreed to be represented on, appears to be going well with quite a few cost saving joint projects having been put forward.
Proposals for a National Park are on hold because Natural England have to carry out an appraisal as to whether, in their opinion, it would be worthwhile or not. This will be a desk exercise they do somewhen in 2018.

I thought the Huntick Road planning public consultation was good. It was well represented on the developer side with plenty of people to talk to residents and hear their views. I also think that this was another success for the Neighbourhood Plan which states that public consultation should take place between developers and the village. I am glad that I attended and feel that no conflict of interest took place or that I was lobbied or had access to information that was not in the public domain.

I continue to be involved in a number of hedge, tree, parking and abandoned vehicle problems in the village. Believe me I do what I can and would do more if I could, but find myself bound round by bureaucracy and too many different organisations, groups and bodies who pass the buck from one to another. 

I have attended one civic event and as has been my practice in the past, took a resident from the village as my guest who greatly enjoyed herself.
As usual I am happy to answer questions or listen to any suggestions on my report.
